
Barters Road/Pound Road 
improvements

This project will improve the 
transport links between Pound 
Road and SH1, and improve 
safety at the SH1 Barters Road 
intersection and rail crossings. 
It is designed to cater for future 
growth in the area and will make 
it safer and easier for motorists to 
enter and exit Main South Road 
from Pound Road and improve 
links for cyclists and pedestrians. 
A new road will be built through 
the Waterloo Business Park with 
traffic lights at key intersections, 
shared cycle and pedestrian lanes, 
and a new railway crossing. Storm 
and wastewater work will also 
be carried out over the 15-month 
project.  
The project is expected to be 
complete by the end of 2017.

Project overview Work on the State Highway 1 Barters Road/Pound Road 
improvements started in 2016 and is progressing well.  

Over the past few months the 
contractor, Fulton Hogan, has been 
widening a section of SH1 Main South 
Road. The first stage of this work is 
complete and work is underway on the 
second stage in the centre of the road. 
A 50km/h speed restriction will be in 
place and there will be changes to the 

road layout this month to allow the 
contractor to carry out this work. 
During the work, people will be able 
to turn right off Main South Road and 
go to Little Sister cafe and The Swamp 
pub. There will be no on-street parking 
available directly around the work site. 

PROJECT UPDATE March 2017

CAN WE HELP? 
Please contact  
Fulton Hogan on  
0800 762 334 to 
discuss any specific 
access needs such as 
nurse/doctor visits or 
Meals on Wheels 
deliveries to your 
property.

ROAD CLOSURES
The team are currently creating the 
new alignment of Waterloo Road and 
Pound Road, north of the rail line. 
Sections of both Waterloo Road and 
Pound Road will be closed to traffic 
from Monday March 20 until early 
April while this work is underway.
•	 Pound Road will be temporarily 

closed from 173 Pound Road to 

 
the Pound Road/Waterloo Road 
intersection. 

•	 Waterloo Road will be temporarily 
closed between the Islington 
Avenue and Halswell Junction 
Road.

Traffic will be detoured as shown on 
the maps below.  Please allow extra 
travel time due to the detour.
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If you have questions or comments please 
contact:

LATEST PHOTOGRAPHS

Name	 Fulton Hogan
Phone	 0800 762 334
or
Name	 Albert Chan
Company	 NZ Transport Agency
Phone	 0800 762 334
Email	 Albert.Chan@nzta.govt.nz
Web	 www.nzta.govt.nz/projects/sh1-
barters-roadpound-road-improvements/

THE DETAILS
•	 Pound Road will be realigned to create a 

new signalised T intersection with SH1 
immediately west of the Islington Tavern 
(via a new railway crossing).

•	 Waterloo Road will be realigned to create 
more space between the state highway and 
the rail corridor.

•	 A new intersection with traffic lights will 
be installed at Waterloo Road and Pound 
Road.

•	 The existing Barters Road railway crossing 
will be closed.

GENERAL INFORMATION
The majority of the work will be carried out 
from Monday to Friday between 7:00am and 
6:00pm. 
Some work may occasionally be carried out 
on Saturdays if required. 
Measures will be in place to minimise noise, 
dust and vibration levels. 
All works are weather dependent.
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